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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Pari-Mutuel Industry Licensees and Stakeholders 

FROM: Louis Trombetta, Executive Director 
Florida Gaming Control Commission 

SUBJECT: UPDATE: Horseracing Integrity and Safety Authority 

DATE: July 8, 2022 

Recently, the Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of 
Pari-Mutuel wagering (“Division”) formally notified the Horseracing Integrity and 
Safety Authority (“HISA”) that the State of Florida would not be collecting and 
remitting fees on behalf of HISA. The letter notifying HISA of this decision is 
attached to this memo as (Attachment A).  

In addition, the Division executed an agreement with HISA establishing the 
Division’s role in HISA’s Racetrack Safety Program. The agreement is attached to 
this memo as (Attachment B).  

Effective July 1, 2022, the Florida Gaming Control Commission (“Commission”) 
has taken the place of the Department of Business and Professional Regulation and 
now exercises exclusive regulatory and executive powers with respect to gaming 
in this state. Agreements entered into by the Division have transferred to the 
Commission, where they remain in effect.  

The Commission is looking forward to working with HISA to regulate horse racing in 
this state as required by law and provided by agreement with HISA. Personally, I am 
also looking forward to continuing to work with Florida’s horse racing industry as the 
Division transitions into the Commission.  

Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information. 

 Louis Trombetta
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Lisa Lazarus 

Horseracing Integrity and Safety Authority 

401 W. Main Street, Suite 222 

Lexington, KY 40507 

Ms. Lazarus, 

Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering 
Joe Dillmore, Director 
Office of the Director 

2601 Blair Stone Road 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1035 
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Ron Desantis, Governor 

Pursuant to the Federal Horse Racing Integrity and Safety Act ("the Act"), state racing commissions have 

until May 1, 2022 to notify the Horseracing Integrity and Safety Authority ("HISA") whether they will 

elect to remit fees to cover costs associated with the Racetrack Safety Program and the Horseracing 

Anti-Doping and Medication Control Program. 

This letter serves as notification that the state of Florida, Department of Business and Professional 

Regulation, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, will not be electing to remit fees pursuant to the Act at 

this time. 

If HISA has any questions regarding this letter, please contact the Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering at 

{850) 8-9130. 

Joe D" lmore, Director 

Florid Department of Business and Professional Regulation 

Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering 
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